


November 2, 2020 
 
Pinellas County Housing & Community Development 
Development Review Services Department 
Zoning Division 
440 Court Street, 4th Floor 
Clearwater, FL  33756 
 
Re:  Local Planning Agency Hearing November 13, 2020 
 Case No. ZON-20-10  JRFF, LLC 
 
Dear Members of the Agency: 
 
As a resident and homeowner on 119th Street in Ridgecrest, I wish to express my opposition to the 
above-references zoning proposal pending before you.  Like so many others, I am unable to attend 
this hearing because of the pandemic. 
 
Our neighborhood is all single-family residences, except for properties facing Ulmerton Road.  As a 
newcomer resident of four years, I have felt more welcomed here than anywhere I have ever lived in 
my 60+ years.  This neighborhood has generations of families who were raised in the same houses 
they now live in.  This community is full of history, of pride, and of community service. 
 
My main reason for opposing this zoning change to multi-family is my concern for the integrity of our 
residential neighborhood.  The parcel in question is currently a vacant lot.  West across the street 
from this parcel, to the south and to the east of it, are all single-family homes.   
 
Secondly, there a traffic and safety issue.  We already have problems with speeding cars, and I’m 
unsure why the speed limits are not enforced on 119th.  Besides the excessive and hazardous traffic, 
there is often congestion at the Ulmerton & 119th Street traffic light.   With multi-family units where 
proposed, there would be additional bottle necks and traffic, where we need less. 
 
Lastly, it appears the sole purpose of creating JRFF, LLC was to purchase the property at issue.  
These are not people from our neighborhood, and it appears to me they wish to do a quick flip to 
make money in a development that would be detrimental to the integrity, safety and pride of our 
neighborhood. The people of this area have struggled and fought for decades – for street lights, a fire 
department, sidewalks, equal educational opportunities and community recognition, to name just a 
few examples. Please don’t jeopardize our neighborhood by allowing multi-family units to be placed 
here. 
 
I respectfully request your consideration in OPPOSING this zoning change for the reasons set out 
above, but also because it’s the right thing to do.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Debora Pariano 
13216 119th Street 
Largo, FL  33778  
 
cc:  Friends of Ridgecrest, c/o Ms. Wanda McCauthan 
       cyoung@pinellascounty.org 
       Mr. Nathan Bostick 
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